HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN SELECTMEN MEETING MONDAY, AUGUST 3, 2015 - 11:00 A.M. SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

Meeting came to order at 11:00 a.m. with Selectmen Kim R. Roy, Troy E. Garron and Thomas Millias present. Also in attendance was Town Clerk, Barbara Gaynor.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Appoint Temporary Registrar to the Halifax Board of Registrars

Seelig explained that a temporary registrar needs to be appointed because at this time we only have two registrars and three certified signatures will be needed for the upcoming special State primary election and initiative petitions. The Town Clerk is requesting that Kathy Shiavone be appointed as a temporary registrar to the Halifax Board of Registrars.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Kathy Shiavone as a temporary registrar to the Halifax Board of Registrars, term to expire once a permanent registrar is appointed.

Special Town Meeting

Roy asked what days work for everyone to have a STM. Seelig said that it has been discussed having it Thursday, September 10, 2015. Roy stated that she will be away. Seelig said that nothing has officially been voted and the BOS could do that at their meeting next Tuesday. Barbara Gaynor asked if there were any other items besides the fire truck and Seelig said maybe a computer article from the school. Roy suggested having the STM on September 14th and Seelig said he would not be in that day but they could have it then if that is what the BOS decides. Another possible date was Tuesday, September 15th.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted to adjourn at 11:10 a.m.

Thomas Millias Clerk	
/pjm	